
AGENDA 
Oak Hills Elem.  PTO Meeting      

April 13, 2015 at 2:45 p.m. 
Oak Hills Library 

  

Topic Presenter Notes 

Welcome & Introductions Kristin Hamann, PTO President Intros 

Principal Update Cheryl Hagseth, Principal • Special thank you to 

STEM Night volunteers 

and Coordinators!   

• Walk and Bike Day in 

May 

• Family Earth Day 6-7pm 

on EARTH DAY 

• Volunteer BREAKFAST 

ON 4/22 

• Staff Dev Day on 4/24 

• Positive Innovation Grant 

for 256 Chromebooks, 8 

charging carts, 8 go-pro 

cameras, and 

Chromebooks for staff.  

We will know on 5/1 If 

we received the grant. 

• Interviews for open 

positions in the school in 

May. 

Vice-President Update Wendy Turinsky, Vice President Nomination Committee--Open 

Positions for 2015-2016 PTO 

• Please contact Rachel 

Pines, Wendy, or Toni 

Fisher for nominations for 

PTO Board. 

Treasurer Report Tony Davis, Treasurer Budget & Treasurer Report hand 

out 

• Clarification of Operation 

Fund 

•  Reserve Fund 

•  General Funds 

Turkey Trot/Fire Relief Recap Kristin Hamann, PTO President Thank you Cards and emails 

from those who received funds 

from the turkey trot 

▪ Total amount raised was 

split evenly between the 6 

families 

Spring Conference Meals Recap Rachel Pines, Committee Chair Wed. Feb. 25 & Thurs. Feb. 26 

“We put out food and they ate it! 

:) 

• low attendance for last 



dinner served so in the 

future we will do 1st 

nights dinner and 2nd day 

lunch 

Bingo Night & Bus Info Forum 

Recaps 

Kim Alejo, Committee Chair Thurs. March 12 & Tues. March 

31 

• Bingo Night was well 

attended for thursday 

Night on a 3 day weekend 

:) 

• Pizza Schmizza was a 

huge supporter that night 

providing staff for the 

night 

• -Sub Sandwiches served 

as well 

• Was thursday night a 

hinderance?  Or Three 

day weekend leading up? 

 

• Bus info: 

• 250 signatures of people 

who are opposed of 

loosing the bus 

• District mtg on 4/27 to 

share our ideas PLEASE 

SHOW UP AND SHOW 

YOUR SUPPORT - the 

impact on the OH 

Community does not just 

affect children ridding the 

bus - we would have 100-

200 more cars each 

morning coming int our 

neighborhood. 

• -If you would like to 

show your support please 

email Kim Alejo @ 

riverbound4@frontier.co

m 

• Can we check with the 

County to make sure they 

are aware of the decision 

the Beaverton School 

District???? 

• hERE IS A LINK TO 

THE BUS PETITION TO 

SIGN IF OTHERS HAD 

NOT HAD AN 

OPPORTUNITY TO 

SIGN. 

mailto:riverbound4@frontier.com
mailto:riverbound4@frontier.com


• https://docs.google.com/s

preadsheets/d/1JY4v20zo

euvgFhl8HRPcwbWLD6

2Zz_1qCxPQ 

 

STEM night Recap Brenda Zak, Committee Chair Thurs. April 2 

• “SUPER FUN AND 

VERY 

SUCCESSFUL!!!!” 

• STEM night kits to be 

supplied and stored here 

for teachers to use in the 

classroom when needed. 

• Looking at a new 

date/time for future 

RFF Requests Vote Kristin Hamann, PTO President Vote needed to fund Document 

camera/projector purchase & 

help for 4th Grade Overnight trip 

from Mar. 3 RFF meeting 

• Kristin put forth a motion 

to fund $2500 for the 4th 

grade overnight trip; 2nd 

by Wendy and Jason - all 

in favor 

-Doc U cameras total $5861, 

Rachel 2nd all in favor 

 

Chromebooks Update Kristin Hamann, PTO President • 3/4/5 Staff asked for 90 

chrome books and $36k 

• PTO Community voted to 

purchase chromebooks 

for the $36k 

• Since then the Innovation 

Grant has been applied 

for 256 chrome books - 

BUT that is only for 3rd 

and 4th grade. 

• Should we offering to the 

teaching staff for 90 

books for the 5th grade or 

reallocate or revote for a 

different legacy gift… 

Discussion: 

• Why don’t we purchase 

the 90 chromebooks now 

for 5th grade? 

• 3rd and 4th grade 

attendance 124 kids 

• Can we let the teachers 

decide where the extra 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1JY4v20zoeuvgFhl8HRPcwbWLD62Zz_1qCxPQ
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1JY4v20zoeuvgFhl8HRPcwbWLD62Zz_1qCxPQ
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1JY4v20zoeuvgFhl8HRPcwbWLD62Zz_1qCxPQ
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1JY4v20zoeuvgFhl8HRPcwbWLD62Zz_1qCxPQ


chromebooks go? 

• Cheryl explains why 5th 

grade was not included on 

the Grant application 

• Will the district provide 

more computers each 

school year?  Cheryl 

notes that future 

technology gains will be 

done through the 

grant/application process. 

• Wendy notes it seems that 

we still have a desire as a 

community to purchase 

the 90 chromebooks now.   

• Brenda -moves to release 

the funds to purchase and 

allow the teachers to 

choose where they go in 

the school; Jason T. 2nd  

the motion. 

• All in Favor 

Art Lit/Art Night Funds Proposal Rebecca Moon-Leibowitz, Com. 

Chair 

Art Night Thurs. May 28, 6-8pm 

• Grant from Washington 

County Cultural Coalition 

JUST UNDER $1200 

• Additional $500 from 

anonymous donor 

• “Installation Art” 

• Art Lit may be loosing its 

portable next year - 

finding a storage facility 

that would like to donate 

their space? 

• If we no longer have a 

portable - will we be able 

to still have the ceramics 

program? 

• Ideas of where we can 

hold this important part of 

our curriculum welcome! 

Upcoming Events: 

• Biztown/5th gr, Apr. 16 

• Popcorn (4th) Fri. Apr. 17 

• Family Earth Night, Tues. 

Apr. 21, 6-7pm 

• Volunteer App. Breakfast, 

Apr. 22, 7:30-8:30 am 

• No School Fri. Apr. 24 

• PTO 2015-2016 Budget 

Kristin Hamann, PTO President  

 

 



Mtg, Mon. May 4 

⁃  We will discuss 

each line item - 

2:45 pm 

• Staff App.Week, May 4-8 

⁃  Flower bequests 

done for the 

teachers again this 

year or gift cards 

to give to the 

teachers - Contact 

Michelle Swenson 

and Mara Adams 

⁃  Contact your 

volunteer 

coordinators for 

your child’s 

classroom to   see 

how you can 

support your 

teacher 

• Book Fair, May 11-15  

“Under the Sea” 

• 4th grade Pioneer 

Overnight, May 12TH - 

13TH - new locations 

• Wax Museum (5th), Fri. 

May 15 - kids dress as the 

favorite character 

Committee/Parent ??s/feedback 

 

• Wendy - 

What to do with our older and 

working popcorn machine - she 

would like to propose we 

formally reach out to another 

school who wants it. 

Brenda 2nds 

-All in Favor no opposed 

Parent volunteers to reach out to 

William Walker 

 

• What to do with props 

from musicville?  Brenda 

will look into storage 

facility. 

by 4/22 

 

 

• Ronda - from the credit 

All  



union who is doing the 

calendar ; if they know 

our events ahead of time 

they can include them on 

the calendar.  Kids 

drawings will be the art 

for the calendar.   

 

• Jason T.- who owns the 

license for 5th grade 

memory book?  5TH 

graders using shutter fly - 

know known license 

retained. 

 

• Wendy - Field day - not a 

formal line item on the 

budget - requests 200$ for 

field day budget.   

Rachel makes the motion for 

$200 

Jason 2nds 

no opposed 

 

• May dinner night out for 

Red Robin 

• Momos shaved Ice for 

June 

• Momos shaved Ice for Art 

Night? 

 

• 5th grade celebration has 

already started planning 

“amazing race” this year 

(representing the different 

cultures of oak hills) 

they need MORE volunteers 

please contact Michelle Carver or 

Jennifer Yamashiro on thursday 

the 11th  at Oak Hills Rec Center. 

 

 

• Girls on the Run needs 3 

more - adult female 18 or 

over at oak hills 

elementary 

May 7th practice 4:30-6:30 

May 30th for final 5k @ Gabriel 

Park @ 10am 

 

• Rebecca - follow up on 



last weeks 4/7 mtg - 

feedback from teachers 

was more clarification of 

RFF process and 

clarification of vision.  

Has heard interest from 

others and would like to 

see it happen.  Please 

contact Rebecca if you 

would like to be involved.   

  

  NEXT PTO MEETING: Mon. May 18, 2015,     
 7 pm; Oak Hills Library 


